Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 9, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, May 9, 2017 in the Commissioner’s Room of the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd.  Commissioner Dan J. Gregory was unable to attend.    Also attending was Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel, County Attorney J. David Lett, Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Tim Hunt, HWC; Larry D. Joyner, Chris Zimmer, U.S. Forest Service; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of April 25, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George. 
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George. 
President George gave the Veteran Service Officer Report for April.  

President George gave the April and May Tourism report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  A discussion on turning one of the current trailers into a goose neck trailer followed. This would allow them to haul equipment up to 11,000 lbs.   One company estimated the cost to be around $1,500-$1,600.  Superintendent Padgett will investigate further.  He submitted a list of roads for repair with the Community Crossings grant funds.  The Commissioners reviewed the list and a discussion followed.  The maximum the grant will fund is $1,000,000 and the county will be responsible for 25% which is $250,000.  The county could spend up to $1,250,000 on road repairs.  Tim Hunt, HWC, advised that the grant funds will be available for the next 6 years.  INDOT will hold district meetings concerning the Community Crossing Grants next week to discuss the grant funds in further detail.  The Commissioners need to finalize the list before the meetings next week so HWC can finish the grant application.  
Chris Zimmer, US Forester, updated the Commissioners on the timber sale formula causing a decrease in timber sale revenue to all counties.  He encouraged the Commissioners to contact their US Congressman on the status of the Secure Rural School Bill.  

Larry Joyner came before the Commissioners concerning a piece of property he would like to acquire from the county in Burns City.  President George advised that a list of all county properties will be compiled.  County Attorney Lett advised there is a procedure for selling county owned property.  
County Attorney Lett led a discussion on an additional umbrella and a cyber security policy.  He suggested having the local insurance representative come to a meeting and discuss the policies in more detail.   President George would like Commissioner Dan Gregory to be present when discussed.   The Commissioners will discuss the policies in more detail at the Work Session scheduled for Tuesday, May 16th at 5:00pm.  
Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the Annual Congressional School Report.  President George made the second.  The Congressional School CD is $12,957.40.  The interest earned off the CD is distributed twice a year to each school.  

A discussion on how cemeteries are taken care of followed.  
President George had a county resident question him on the procedure to have someone buried on their personal property.  Attorney Lett will investigate.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to hire Ken Jones as a truck driver pending his INDOT test results.  President George made the second.  Superintendent Padgett will contact the Commissioners on a start date.    

President George advised that the Courthouse will be closed on Monday, May 29, 2017 for Memorial Day.  
There is a Local Government Workshop in Daviess County on May 16, 2017 from 1:00pm to 3:30pm.  

There is a Commissioners Work Session on Tuesday, May 16, 2017 at 5:00pm.  
The Auditor’s Office will be attending the State Board of Accounts called Spring Conference May 23rd thru May 26th.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:16pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner’s meeting will be held Tuesday, May 23, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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